TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Mecting of the Council held in the Council Chamber, Municipal Buildings, The Moor,
Falmouth on Monday 12" December 2016 at 7.00pm.

Present: Councillors G G Chappel (Town Mayor), Ms C Atherton CC, 1J Body, Mrs R D Brock,
O K Cramp, Mrs M Davies, S D Eva, Mrs V E Eva, G F Evans CC, S Gray,
A JJewell CC, M T McCarthy, Ms D E Merrett, Mrs P A Minson, B M A Ross and
D W Saunby CC.

In Attendance: A M Williams (Town Clerk)
M James (Falmouth Community Link Officer, Cornwall Council)

PCSO Crowther (Falmouth Police)

PRAYERS
Prior to the start of the meeting Councillor Mrs Minson led the Council in a non-secular

reflection.

4786 APOLOGIES
None received.

C4787 INTERESTS
None received.

C4788 MINUTES
It was proposed by Councillor Gray, seconded by Councillor Ms Metrett and

RESOLVED that the minutes of the Council Meeting
held on 31% October 2016 be confirmed as a correct
record of the proceedings and signed by the Chairman.

C4789 TOWN MAYOR’S REPORT
The Town Mayor reported upon civic attendances including Remembrance events,
Penryn 800 Celebrations, Tregoniggie Woods map, Falmouth Primary In Bloom, Arts
Dinner, Falmouth University Staff Awards, Service Charity Launch, Christmas Lights
Switch-Ons and a variety of Christmas events,

He reported that Falmouth had been successful in the GB British High Street Coastal
Community Award and this was noted by the Council with pleasure.

He also thanked Councillor Saunby for researching the acquisition of a bugle,
It was proposed by Councillor § D Eva, seconded by Councillor Mrs Brock and

RESOLVED unanimously that the Council acquires
the bugle as recommended by the Royal Marine
Bandmaster at £350 plus VAT and £50 engraving,
to present to Bill Bishop in recognition of his
attendance and performances at Community
Remembrance events.

C4790 PUBLIC QUESTIONS
None received.




C4791 POLICE REPORT
PCSO Crowther presented the Community Police Report that was duly noted and is attached as

a part of these minutes,

It was proposed by Councillor Ms Atherton, seconded by Councillor Body and

RESOLVED unanimously that the Council assists
the Homelessness Action Group.

C4792 COMMUNITY NETWORK
The Community Link Officer presented the community Network Report that was duly
noted and is attached as a part of these minutes.

C4793 CORNWALL COUNCILLORS REPORT
Boslowick
Councillor Jewell updated the Council regarding the Ocean Bowl site and Middlepoint
planning application refusals. Also he felt that Cormac were not providing a reactive service
to leaf fall removal nor ditch and highway maintenance and he would raise that at the
Community Network meeting.

Trescobeas

Councillor Saunby updated regarding the Maritime Line Forum and service and station
works. The dimensions of new rolling stock meant that a third carriage would be added to
the service. There were also major works planned for the main line with bus services from
Truro to Penzance during January and February 2017. He also reported upon a very
successful litter pick by the Trescobeas Residents Association.

Smithick

Councillor Ms Atherton advised she had been re-elected to the National Association of Local
Councils Super Councils Network and chaired workshops at the National Conference. She had
also been appointed to the Sustainability and Transformation Scrutiny Committee at Cornwall
Council, The traffic bollard in Church Street/Market Street had failed again and Cornwall
Council were looking at the sustainability of this measure and aspirations around
pedestrianisation. A local donor had ensured the School Crossing Service for King Charles
School could continue for another three years. She had utilised her Community Chest funds for
additional highway railings to assist the crossing.

Arwenack
Councillor Evans reported further on rail station access improvement works. Traffic
Regulation Works were still outstanding and he felt that was unacceptable.

Penwerris
No report.

A Motion by Councillor Mrs V E Eva that Councillor Toms be requested to resign was not
seconded.

C4794 COMMITTEE REPORTS
The Planning Committee Report dated 3 1% October 2016 was presented by Councillor
Chappel, Chairman of the Committee.

It was proposed by Councillor Chappel, seconded by Councillor Ms Merrett and

RESOLVED that the report of the Committee dated
318 October 2016 be approved.




The Planning Committee Report dated 21t November 2016 was presented by Councillor
Chappel, Chairman of the Committee.

It was proposed by Councillor Chappel, seconded by Councillor Ms Merrett and

RESOLVED that the report of the Committee dated
218 November 2016 be approved.

The Finance and General Purposes Committee Report dated 289 November 2016 was
presented by Councillor Ms Atherton, Chair of the Committee.

It was proposed by Councillor Ms Atherton, seconded by Councillor Gray and

RESOLVED that the report of the Committee dated
28 November 2016 be approved.

The Cultural Services Committee Report dated 14 November 2016 was presented by
Councillor Mrs Davies, Chair of the Committee.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Davies, seconded by Councillor Mrs Minson and

RESOLVED that the report of the Committee dated
14t November 2016 be approved.

The Licensing Committee Report dated 7" November 2016 was presented by Councillor
Mrs Brock, Chair of the Committee.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Brock, seconded by Councillor Gray and

RESOLVED that the report of the Committee dated
7% November 2016 be approved.

C4795 COUNCIL BUDGET AND PRECEPT CALL
The Council considered the 2017/18 budget agreed by the Finance and General Purposes
Committee (Minute F4863). The Chair of the Committee advised that the budget provided a
good scale of service, with some prudent growth. There had been no negative reaction from
the public at all nor further Councillor input. The Town Clerk when questioned confirmed that
there had been no negative reaction.

It was proposed by Councillor Ms Atherton, seconded by Councillor Gray and

RESOLVED that the Council’s budget for 2017/18

be approved and that a precept call of £1,695,574.96
(an increase of £4.75 per annum on a Band D property
over the 2016/17 level) be made to Cornwall Council.

Councillors 8 D Eva and McCarthy requested that their names be recorded as having voted
against this decision.




C4796 TOWN MANAGEMENT REPORT
The Town Clerk presented the Town Management report that was duly noted and forms
part of these minutes.

It was proposed by Councillor Ms Atherton, seconded by Councillor Mrs Brock and

RESOLVED that the Town Mayor write to the Town
Manager and the Chairman of Falmouth Business
Improvement District to congratulate the Town Team
on their efforts for the Town and recognised by the
Great British High Street Award.

C4797 TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
The Town Clerk presented his report that was duly noted and forms part of these minutes.
He also reported an updated in regard to CCTV operation which was duly noted. Further:

(1) OQFF STREET PARKING ORDER (2017)
It was proposed by Councillor Saunby, seconded by Councillor Mrs Minson and

RESOLVED that the Council makes the following
response to the Cornwall Council Off Street Parking
Order (2017) Consultation:

As regards the increase to the overnight charge to £2,
the Council are strongly opposed to this, and support the
representations already made by the Town Mayor, in
conjunction with the Mayors of Truro and Newquay.

Anecdotally the Council are acutely aware that charges

are becoming a bar to residents and visitors coming to our
town centre and beaches. The Council therefore again strongly
opposes any increases to car parking charges.

There should be a joined up solution by Cornwall Council.
The recent On-Street and Residents Parking proposals if
implemented will adversely impact upon workers in the town
who will need cheaper long-stay car parking in the town. As
will users of our beaches and parks and gardens. The Council
supports the representations made by the Chairman of the
Falmouth Business Improvement District in this regard.

Again residents parking schemes could be supplemented by
allowing permit holders to park in off street sites free of charge
overnight or at quieter times of the day or year.

Incentivising longer stays in the Town is to be encouraged.
And it is noted that the 3 hour and 4 hour charging fees remain
unchanged, whilst the 1 hour and 2 hour charges are increased.
The Council would have preferred to have seen a reduction in
the longer stay charging and no increases in short stay charging
at all. The pay on exit arrangement is a very positive step and is
strongly supported.

There is also a need at the other end of the scale and the Council
would also like to see a free short stay period, say 20 or 30 minutes
at The Moor, Church Street and Grove Place Car Parks, to enable




people to quickly access the town centre and alleviate much of the
current unauthorised parking congestion that is caused by very
short visits to shops now.

The more flexible options for short term cost effective season
tickets that Cornwall Council had outlined are strongly supported.
As are the electronic improvements.

The Council would also request that Cornwall Council look at
offering a combined ticket for patrons of The Quarry Car Park
that includes the fare of the Town Shuttle Bus Service.

The Council would request an input to parking enforcement,
with local intelligence informing attendance. Also greater
enforcement of the current town centre delivery restriction
times.

(2) ANTISOCTAL BEHAVIOUR, CRIME AND POLICING ACT 2014 — BEACH DOG
CONTROL, CORNWALL
It was proposed by Councillor Gray, seconded by Councillor S D Eva and

RESOLVED that the introduction of Public Space
Protection Orders in October 2017 be noted, and that
the restrictions on Falmouth beaches reflected the
views of the Falmouth Beach Management Group.
Corwall Council to be requested that in future reviews
to consider setting a finite date, say the 1% May for

the start of dog controls rather than Easter.

(3) POTENTIAL CORNWALL STAGE FOR TOUR OF BRITAIN
It was proposed by Councillor Ms Atherton, seconded by Councillor S D Eva and

RESOLVED that the Council strongly supports the
representations by Helston Town Council to support
a Cornwall stage for future Tour of Britain cycle
events.

Councillor Evans and Ross requested that their names be recorded as having voted against this
decision.

C4798 EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC
It was proposed by Councillor Chappel, seconded by Councillor Mrs Minson and

RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature

of property and contractual matters it is advisable in
the public interest that the press and public be excluded
from the meeting.




POLICE REPORT FOR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING ~ Monday 12™ DECEMBER 2016

The neighbourhood team have been compiling evidence in relation to two tenants of The Old Police
Flats, Berkeley Vale. As a result of a lengthy process, liaising with the Anti-Social Behaviour Team,
Sanctuary Housing as well as witnesses and victims of the incessant behaviour and antics at the location
positive tenancy action has been taken at the address. Two tenants have been evicted. As a result of the
action, the anti-social behaviour linked mainly to drug taking at the location has ceased. In addition the
impact of the anti- social visitors to the address causing and creating crime at nearby retail outlets, The
Moor area has reduced significantly. The address has been boarded up and secured for three months.
This sends a clear message to other residents, visitors that any drug activity or anti-social behaviour will
not be tolerated. It also acts as a stark reminder to housing providers, and private landlords the cost
implications of three months with no rental income whilst the property is boarded up. We would
encourage community intelligence on any addresses where there is information that would assist in the
detection of anti-social behaviour and drug activity.

Partners met on the 21% of November at the Town Council Chambers to discuss the homeless situation
in the Falmouth area experienced over the last year. The meeting was called with short notice but it was
felt that a starting point was needed. Attendees and representatives from the Street Pastors, ASB Team,
Salvation Army, St Petroc’s, Falmouth Art Gallery, Stoneham Home group, Richard Gates Town Centre
Manager and Mark Williams were present to discuss a national rise in homeless people, and what we
can do locally to address the issue. Although a national problem, it was felt that Falmouth had seen a
noticeable rise in homeless people in the town particularly over the summer period. Each partner
agency made valuable inputs to the meeting and demonstrated some of the good work already
happening locally. It was very clear from the outset that a solution to such a complex issue was not
going to be found in one meeting! It was identified that for any local plan to be successful the
involvement of Addaction, Mental Health services, perhaps Churches together, and other local
volunteers groups and resources would add value to the process and will be invited to any future
meetings. The starting point will be to document what is out there and available in the area already, and
to then identify what else is needed to co-ordinate a plan locally for the future utilising some of the
aforementioned services and volunteers. This will entail a huge amount of co-ordination. Falmouth
Homeless Action Group an already existing group of like-minded individuals with shared goals comprise
of a few of the above agencies who already meet monthly to discuss individuals and share information
locally. To avoid any duplication of work any future meetings and actions would take place utilising the
already existing network and Falmouth Homeless Action Group are meeting on the 19' of December
and remains a work in progress. Also in addition a meeting is also taking place on the 16" of December
to meet the newly appointed Environmental Education and Enforcement officer to see what part Mike
Lynch can play in the plan. | will keep you all posted on the progress of the group.

With the approach of Christmas and New Year our resources will be stretched due to the increased night
time economy including the infamous office party season. We will try to be as visible in the town centre
on the days leading up to Christmas in an effort to reduce any shop lifting and retail theft which often
unfortunately accompanies the festive season. We will also be assisting on Christmas Eve with the
marshalling and passage of town users around the Harmony Choir event.

Please all have a great festive season
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Town Management Report to Falmouth Town Council 12/12/16

Christmas activities

Hope you all enjoyed the switch on? We had the weather on our side and it was certainly the busiest
one yet. More businesses were open than ever before and feedback has been very positive. There were
larger lanterns this year with more people involved. A new stage from the same company as last year
which looked very professional and shows how the event is developing year on year. The stage guys
worked hard as their sound desk stopped functioning just half an hour before we were due to arrive at
the Moor with the parade. They had to drive back to Penryn quickly to get an older one to do as best as
they could with the sound.

The Christmas lights, Gwyn and his team have done a great job and maximining the budget to get as
much as possible throughout the town. | would also like to thank the whole Christmas working group as
well as all volunteers that help out with the various themed events.

At the time of compiling this report the Outlaw Christmas Market plus the Santa Run and Live Nativity
are due to take place. The Outlaw Christmas Market runs from the Thurs-Sat with the Santa Run also on
the Saturday and the Live Nativity on the Sunday. All being well you are able to enjoy some or all of the
events taking place over the weekend.

We also maximised the match funding pot this year working closely with Falmouth BID who paid for the
Free car parking at the end of November as the first Xmas activity to help business in the town. Linking
with the match funding we have provided 33 Christmas Trees throughout the town. This has been
extremely well received and will no doubt increase in future years subject to budgets. The incentive was
for businesses to open fate on the late-night shopping. There were certainly more open for the switch
on evening.

Following on from above the marguee on the Moor stays in place for more events such as the ‘Cornwall
Film Festival’ screenings of ‘Home Alone’ and ‘Gremlins’, Tanya’s Courage Trust Christmas Fayre and
Frozen in Ealmouth which was a huge success last year. You can find further details on these and
everything else going on right up to Xmas Eve with the Harmony Choir in the Christmas DL leaflet that
we produced.

Red Arrows announcement

As | sure you have seen in the press/social media we have now announced confirmed funding for an
initial period of three years from several partners including Falmouth Town Council. The other partners
are Falmouth BID, Pendennis {yachts), Falmouth University, The Greenbank Hotel, Fal River Cornwall &
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Town Management Report to Falmouth Town Council 12/12/16

Harbour Lights (fish & chips). This is subject to the usual confirmation from the REDS usually around
April each year as well as a Flight Display Director.

Great British High Street finalist

There was great support from the town, both from businesses and the community throughout the
month-long voting period. At the end of the voting we were second with Seaview Street in Cleethorpes
ahead and Prestatyn lying in third. 50% of the score is down to the public vote and 50% based on the
judges visit. The visit took place on Monday 14th of November and a lot of work by the Town Team went
into arranging an in-depth two hours, highlighting our diverse high street and community.

We find out during the day on Monday 12" December {when Full Council is taking place) and wili let
Mark know if Fatmouth has been successful. Whatever the result It is a great achievement on behalf of
everyone involved to reach the final three of a national award that has received over 500 entries.
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Falmouth Town Council December 2016
Falmouth & Penryn Community Network

Devolution
Dracaena Recreation Area

Confirmation has been given by Cornwall Council that the tree work
that is necessary on site will be paid for. This is the last piece of the
process to fall into place and at last the devolution of the Dracaena
recreation area looks to be at the point where it can take place.

Library and 0SS

The Library Service and One Stop Shop finally devolved to the Town
Council on the 1%t November. This is the first of the Library and One
Stop Shop devolutions and although it has taken and very long time
to achieve, Anne McSeveney (Head of the Library Service) would
like to thank the Town Council and its officers for their hard work
and commitment to the project.

Where at all possible I have worked on behalf of the Town Council
to make things run as smoothly as possible and overcome the many
obstacles that arose along the way.

Falmouth Neighbourhood Plan and Articie 4

I have been working alongside the Town Councils consultant on
many matters that relate to the Towns Neighbourhood Plan
throughout this year and have commented on the first draft of the
Plan.

A great deal of work has gone into the Neighbourhood Plan along
with the setting up of the Article 4 direction earlier in the year. The
focus of attention will be on getting the Neighbourhood Plan to
referendum so that the making of the Plan and the Article 4 will
coincide in June 2017.




Falmouth Penryn Community Network Panel

The next meeting of the Falmouth, Penryn Community Network
Panel will be on the 13t December at Perranarworthal Village Hall
at 19.00.

Attendees are the Police, Health Service, CORMAC and Planning
enforcement.

On the agenda is the Health Service:

Taking Control, Shaping our Future -~ Cornwall and the Isles
of Scilly Sustainability & Transformation Plan

The NHS five-year plan to improve health, wellbeing, and the
quality of local health and care services. Representatives from the
NHS and Cornwall Council will attend to invite views and discussion
about the plan to help shape proposals described in our
engagement document - Taking Control, Shaping our Future to be
published on 28 November 2016 at
www.cornwall.gov.uk/shapethefuture.

In addition this is an opportunity to review and celebrate the
achievements of the Network Panel which has had a major influence

on:

1. The improvements to the A39 between Treluswell and the
Norway Inn

2. Providing resident access to the A39 at Penvale Villas
3. The design of the new Treluswell and Union Corner roundabouts

4. Providing residents with the opportunity to meet the Portfolio
Holder and Head of Planning regarding the expansion of the Penryn
University Campus

Mark James

Falmouth, Penryn Community Link Officer
Communities & Devolution Team
Cornwall Council

Tel: 07528983265
mjames2@cornwall.qov.uk
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12.1

12.2

12.3

12.4

ON_STREET PAY AND DISPLAY PARKING AND NEW_ RESIDENTS

PARIKING SCHEME
Attached are the formal comments of the Town Council that were submitted to

Cornwall Couneil regarding the consultation,

OFF STREET PARKING ORDERS (2017}

Cornwall Council are counsulting on proposals for the new and revised parking
charges. The consultation closes on 162 December 2016 and has been circulated to

members,

The Town Mayor has already responded in conjunction with the Mayor’s of Newquay
and Truro objecting to the increase on the overnight charge,

LAUNCHPAD PROGRAMME : FALMOUTH UNIVERSITY

Attached is correspondence from the Vige Chancellor of Falmouth University
updating the Council of the £12.7m investment in the Postgraduate busingss
incubation and acceleration programme.

POST OFFICE CONSULTATION
The Post Office Network consultation is attached. The consultation closes on 21%
December 2016,




12.5

12.6

12,7

12.8

ANTISOCIAL BEHAVIOUR, CRIME AND POLICING ACT 2014 - BEACH

DOG CONTROL, CORNWALL
Attached is an update from Cornwall Council regarding the introduction of Public

Space Protection orders in October 2017, This is cognizant of the representations

made to them by this Council,

POTENTIAL CORNWALL STAGE FOR TOUR OF BRITAIN
Attached is correspondence from Helston Town Council to gauge support for the

above proposal.

COMPLAINTS
The Council has received and responded to two complaints regarding markets and

social media. Both complaints have been addressed,

FUTURE, OF HEALTH AND CARE SERVICES
Attached is an update from Cornwall Council for service transformation over the next

five years.

Mark Williams FCIS FILCM
Town Clerk
October 2016




Mark_\!_\ﬂlliams

A
From: Marl Williams
Sent: 30 November 2016 15:16
To: parkingreview@cornwall.gov.uk
Cc: Richard
Subject: Falmouth: On-Street Pay and Display Parking and New Residents Parking Scheme
Proposals

Pleasa find below the formal response of Falmouth Town Council on the consultation. This accompanies an on-line
subimission to both aspects of the consultation.

In regard to Ch Strest Pay and Display Parking Proposals

The Council has responded via the online questionnaire and has identifled the following locations as not sultable for
on-street parking charging, basically this is all of the areas included in the current consultation. Namely, the Town
Centre, Killigrew Street, Kimberley Park Road, High Street, Pendennis Headland, Cliff Road and Swanpool. The
Council does not support any on-street parking charges for the Tewn and is cpposed ta the principle, The proposals
are considered detrimental for the trading environment of the town centre and further discourages people from
visiting. They will also hamper the ability of residents and visitors to access other Important locations in

Falmouth. The Counci! feels that pay on exit In existing off street parking places, reasonably priced shorter duration
season tickets for off street parking sites, reduced short stay off street costs, enhanced shoppars shuttle bus services
from outlying off street sites, and increased and better targetted enforcement are more appropriate measures, As is
the progression of additional pedestrian priority measures for Market Street, Church Street and Arwenack Street
and would wish to see the existing traffic bollard re-sited to Market Street/Market Place junction. ‘

In regard to Residents Parldng Proposals

The Councll has responded via the online questionnaire and feels that the proposed FHO1 to FH12 zones could be
introduced hut only where & majority of residents In those areas consulted wish them to be.

The Council does however wish the following issues addressed and controls to be in place:

* Permitsto be at a reascnable cost per household, say £35 per annum,

s pPermitted vehicles to be limited to two per property. Including sub-divided properties.

¢ Batter enforcement and control of camper vans and paople sleeping in vehicles avernight.

v Better targetted parking enforcement and additional yellow lines and sighage.

+ Provision made for care providers who have to attend to residents in their homes in permit zones.

»  Provision for cross pollination of permits e.g. if a permit holder is unable to park in FHO2 say, will thelr
permit allow them to park In adjoining zonas FHO1 or FHO3?

s There should be further consideration of FH DO1 and FH D02 as there was risk of displacement parking from
zanes FHOL to FH 05 exacerbating parking issues thereln,

¢ FH 12 may cause displacement parking in the layby overlooking Falmouth Docks, This would temper the
above rasponse regarding limited waiting restrictions in that area,

Regards

Mark Witliams eas riem

Town Clerk & RFO

Falmouth Town Councli, Municipat Bulldings,
The Moo, Falmouth, TR1L 2RT, 01326 315559
- Mobie - 07940037974
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74 November 2016
Deer Cllr Chappe!

I'm writing to let you know that this week, the Government has given the go ahaad for £12,7m
of investrment In Falmouth Univarsity’s ground-breaking pastgraduaie business Incubation and
acceleratlon prograrmme, Launchpad. The programme Is part-funded by the European Ragional
Developmant Fund, Cornwall Councli and Falmouth University,

This Is fantastic news not only for the University, but for Cornwall. Launchpad is intended to
become a hub for transformative econgmic change locally, fostering the creatlon of start-up
businesses, creating high-value jobs, attracting investment and growing the digital creative
Industry across the region, b

After the successful pliot programme in 2014/15, we pradict that La unchpad will dellvar 128
Jobs and 32 high-growth, knowledge based companies In the first three years, Bayond that,
kaunchpad has the potential to continue to hoost job creation in Cornwall and the Isles of ScHlhy
far years to come.

We are very exclted to be heginning the racruitment process for the first cohort of students
that will join us in May 2017,

As a valued local stakeholder, If you would llke to know more about Launchpad, we would ba
delighted to send you mera Infarmation, or to welcoma vou ta our campus to meet some of
the team,

wiww.falmouth.ac.uk Page 1 of 2

PENRYN CAMPUS, PENRYN, CORNWALL, TR10 9FE, UK +44 {01328 370400
FALMOUTH CAMPUS, WOODLANE, FALMOUTH, CORMWALL, TRIT 4RH, UK w4 (0)1326 211077




Yours sincerely

K%&Mb —

Professor Anne Carlisle
Vieg-Chancellor & Chief Executive
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Post Offices - Consuitation

The Department for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy has published &
consultation on the post office hetwork, with the aim of establishing a clear evidence-
base of customer needs in order to aid future funding discusslons with Post Office
Limited.

The Government is making funding
available {o ensure that commitments can
he met to maintaining a national network
of post office branches that is accessible
to all and to secure the future of 3,000
rural outlets.

Of course, many of these rural areas are represented by parish councils and the
Depariment for Business, Energy and Industrial Sirategy therefore wants to
ericoursge responses to this consultation, particularly from those people or groups
with a strong interest in the future of the post office network

The National Association of Logal Councils (NALC) fully supports the funding made
available to the Post Office Network to maintain a national network and has issued
an initial response which is being circulated with this News Roundup and can also be
found on the Documents sectian of our website.

Now that the main closure programme from the Post Office has been completed,
NALC wants to join Rural Coalition partners to ensure that Post Offices eligible to
apply for this new funding. consult their parish councils and residents in parished
areas to ensure that the types of facility being proposed will meet local demand.

The link to the full consultation paper can be found at: Post Office Network

Consultation. The consultation runs for 6 wasks, ending on 21 December 2016,

NALC would also be gratefu! if you can e-mail copies of your responses to
Faithful.Conteh@nalc.gov.uk by 9:00 a.m. on 12 December, 2016.
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Falmouth Town Council
Municipal Buildings

Falmouth Your ref;
TR11 2RT My ref:
Date: 21 November 2016

Dear Stakeholder

Antisocial Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 -Beach Dog Control,
Cornwall

You may be aware that new legislation has replaced the power to make dog control
orders under the Clean Nelghbourhoods and Environment Act 2005.

Under the new Antisocial Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 ~ Beach Dog Control
order all existing Dog Control Orders will automatically become Public Space
Protection Qrders (PSPO's) in October 2017; after this date all PSPO’s will have to be
renewed every three years, which means that all dog fouling, prohibition and dogs on
leads orders will have to be reviewed and renewed by October 2020 at the latest.

Cornwall Council has committed to review all axisting dog control provisions within our
control, taking Into account the changes in legislation, The initial part of this review Is
looking at dog control on beaches.

We think the best way to Introduce the new PSPO legislation changes to ban dogs
from specific beaches in Cornwall, is to:

1) Revoke all existing Dog Control Orders on the beaches listed on the

consultation.
2) Revoke all existing Dog Prohibitions under the Cornwall County Council Act

1984 on the beaches listed on the consultation.
3) Create new Public Space Protection Orders for the beaches listed on the

consultation.

We propose to keep the same conditions, times, dates and durations currently in place
under the existing dog control and dog ban orders, on the designated beaches in
Cornwall, listed in schedule 1 enclosed with this letter.

{Continued...)

! .
Y
\%ﬁd Camborne One Stop Shop, Dolcoath Avenue
Camborne, TR14 85X

Tel: 0300 1234 212 www.cornwall.gov.uk

INVESTOR IV PROPLE




Existing and proposed locations, dates and times for dog

COUNCIL

restrictions on designated beaches in Cornwall

Beach Restriction dates Time
Cadgwith Cove, Cadgwith Easter Day — 1 October 7am =~ 7pm
Carbis Bay Beach, Carbis Bay Sunday before Easter - 8am - 5pm
30 Septemboer
Castle Baach, Falmouth Easter Day - 1 October
Cawsand Beach, Cawsand Easter Day - 1 October
Chapel Porth Beach, St Agnes 1 May - 30 September Bam - 7pm
Church Cove, Gunwalloe Easter Day — 1 October 7am - 7pm
Crackington Havern, Bude Easter Day - 30 September
Crooklets Beach, Bude Faster Day - 30 September
Gyllyngvase Beach, Falmouth Eastar Day ~ 1 October
Harveys Towans - Godravy Point, 1 May - 30 September Bam - 7pm
Hayle
Hayle Estuary Excluslion
Carnsew Pool Exciusion
Copperhouse Pool Exclusion
Housel Bay, The Lizard Easter Day ~ 1 October 7am — 7pm
Kennack Sands Beach, The Lizard Easter Day - 1 October 7am - 7pm
Kynance Cove, The Lizard Faster Day - 1 October 7am - 7pm
Maenporth Beach, Falmouth Easter Day — 1 October
Marazion Beach, Marazion 1 May - 30 September 8am ~ 7pm
Mousehole Beach to Skilly Beach 1 May - 30 September 8am - 7pm
Newlyn Beach to Battery Rocks 1 May = 30 September Bam = 7pm
Penzance Harbour to Marazion 1 May - 30 September 8am - 7pm
Perran Sands 1 May — 30 September 8am ~ 7pm
Poldhu Beach, Mullion Faster Dgy - 1 October 7am - 7pm
Polurrian Cove Beach, Mullion Easter Day - 1 October 7am - 7pm
Polzeath Beach, Polzeath Easter Day — 30 September
Porth Beach, Porth Faster Day — 1 Qctober
Porthchape! Beach, l.even 1 May - 30 September 8am - 7pm
Porthcurno Beach, Porthcurno 1 May - 30 September 8am - 7pm
Porthgwarra Beach, St Levan 1 May — 30 September 8am ~ 7pm
Porthgwidden Beach, St Ives Sunday before Easter -
30 September
Porthleven West, Porthleven Easter Day — 1 Qctober 7am - 7pm

Porthmeor Peach, St Ives

Sunday before Easter -
30 September

Porthminister Beach, St Ives

Sunday before Easter -
30 September

Dog restrictions on beaches: November 2016
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From: d.potter@helston-togov.uk [mailte:d.potter@helston-tc,gov.uk]
Sent: 08 Novembar 2016 12:26
To: Mark Williams

Subject: Proposal - Tour of Britain
Dear Town or Parish Clerk,

Infroduction

| am writing to each of the Town and Parish Councils in Cornwall to gauge interest In
Cornwall hosting a stage of the Tour of Britain cycling race.

The Tour of Britain is British cycling's premier road cycling event and the UKs
national Tour.

Held annually, it is a multi-stage race that takes place on British roads over a week
in early September. This year 21 teams, each consisting of & riders departed
Glasgow and after 7 stages covering England and Wales, completed the race in
London. The world's governing body in the sport, the Union Gycliste Internationate
{UCI) classifies the race in a category second only to the top category that includes
races such as the Tour de France, As such, it attracts some of the best teams and
riders in the World including this year, Team Sky, Mark Cavendish and Sir Bradley

Wiggins.

The Tour of Britain is recognised as one of the most significant sporting events in the
UK. It has recently been shortlisted at the Global Sport Tourism Awards in the
category, Sport Tourism Major Event alongside ather events such at the Rugby
World Cup.

Media interest is substantial with daily live TV coverage and a highlights show. The
race was also widely reported across international and national press. It also
received substantial online interest including many social media followers,

As a result of conversationg | have had with the Tour organisers, it is considered that
Cornwall could host a stage and a bid from the County would be considered for
either 2019 or 2020. Constraints imposed by Tour organisers necessitate a finish in
or around sither Plyrmouth or Exeter, Whilst the geography of Cornwall hormally
provides challenges in many areas of everyday life, it is the perfect shape to host a
day of top-class racing and an opportunity to showcase the County to the World. In
2015, coverage of the Tour was broadcast in 129 countries.

Facts and Figures

To give some understanding regarding the impact of the event, the following are
stats from the 2015 Tour of Britain;

» Eurosport and [TV4: Shown live, plus daily 1hr highlights

« BBC Radio 5Live and local BBC and commercial coverage

+ 8.2 million viewers on 1TV




Broadcast in 129 countries
116.5 million potential worldwide TV audience
Extensive editorial features in cycling press
154,000 average spectators per stage
18% of visitors stayed overnight
67% of spectators inspired to cycle more often
Press coverage: 33 international titles, 13 national newspapers, 33 regional
titles
, « Online coverage: 4,300,000 page views, 110,000 social media followers
1Y o E4.1m - average net economic impact per stage
Considerations

There are many issues to consider when delivering such a prestigious event.
However, at this stage | want to address two key issues that | think will be at the
core of peoples thinking when considering support for this project:

« Disruption

+ Funding
To minimise disruption to the local infrastructure and road-users, the Tour of Britain
uses a policy of rolling-road closures, Roads are temporarily closed to ailow the race
to pass through. Typical periods of closure are between 15-40 minutes.

Such an event does not come for free. It is expected that the core cost of hosting a
stage of the Tour of Britain in 2019 will be ¢£200k. As the stage would have to finish
outside the County, it is anticipated that this cost will be shared with the authority
hosting the finish of the stage. Whilst there will be additional costs in hosting a stage
of the Tour of Britain, it should be emphasised that the average net economic impact
for a stage in the 2015 Tour was £4.1m.

Summary

Gauging Interest and securing funding are essentiat elements when considering
such an event. At Town and Parish Council level, [ believe what we can bring to the
table is a statement of support that the event would be welcomed to Cornwall. A
strong statement of support would very clearly say to Cornwall Council (CC) that the
people would like the County to host a stage of the Tour of Britain and that their
Council should work towards delivering this project.

| hope this gives you a flavour of what a significant event the Tour of Britain is to the
UK sport and tourism market and that you are enthused enough to support the
proposal. It is an opportunity to showcase Cornwall’s unique culture and spectacular
landscape, whiist extending the tourlst season and providing a much-needed boost
to the economy.

1 have written this lstter to ask each of the Town and Parish Councils in Cornwall to
align themselves with one or more of the following statements:
+  We support the Tour of Britain cycling race coming to Cornwall
« We support the Tour of Britain cycling race passing through our Parish or
Town
+ We do not support the Tour of Britain cycling race passing through our Patish
or Town
+ We do not support the Tour of Britain cycling race coming to Cornwall
Please feel free to add any other statements that you caonsider represent your views
on this subject but please make a clear statement of suppoert or otherwise. Once
Town and Parish Counclls have responded | will write to CC outlining the coliective
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view,

Kind regards,

Clir Dave Potter
Helston Town Councll




Mark Wiiliams
i —

From:; Cornwali Council - Commurities and Devolution
<communitias.devolution=comwall.gov.uk@mail74.atl1l.rsgsv.net> on behalf of
Comwall Council - Communities and Devolution
<communitias.devolution@cornwall,gov.uk>

Sent: 28 November 2015 11:41
To: Mark Willlams
Subject: Shaping the futura of health and care services

PO T P - Communities and
Special Bul—let.ln - Devolution Bulletin

. _— - Useful information for
Sustainability and - Town and Parish Councils
Transformation Plan (STP) :

| S‘h‘aping“'the future of health and
care services

Dear City, Town and Parish Council collsagues

Praventing Hi health and more care at home are at the heart of health and
social care plans for Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly

Health and care organisations in Cornwalf and the Isles of Scilly have published today
their outline proposals for service transformation over the next five years.,

The local Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP) is a response to the NHS
England Five Year Forward View and Devolution Deal for Cornwall to achieve three
aims:

s Improve the health and wellbeing of the local population.
« Improve the quality of [ocal health and care services.
» Deliver financial stability n the local health and care system.

The Transformation Board which is made up of all the leaders from the major public
sector haalth and care organisations is engaging with clinicians, practitioners,
stakeholders and most importantly citizens to shape future services,




in the latest plans (Draft Outline Business Case), health and care leaders set out the
priorities, principles and actions for the next five years and seek the views of the local
population on the work so far,

From Monday 28 November until Friday 20 January, citizens will have a chance tg have
their say on the local draft plans through a survey or series of community events.
Following this period of engagement, detailed plans will be developed with consuitation
on any major service changes taking place from the summer 2017,

The focus within the latest STP document is on preventing Ill health and providing as
much care as possible at home or in the community. At the moment care Is too
reactive, not achieving best outcomes and based on an expensive hospital based model
that is now outdated.

On preventing ill health, we know that today 5 lifestyle behaviours - alcohol, smoking,
physical Inactivity, diet and social isolation - contribute to 5 diseases which cause 75%
of premature death and disability. In Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly too many of us
are not living well and 20% of NHS costs are associated with these harmful lifestyle
behaviours.

We also know that we need ta provide more care at home, Right now around 60 people
each day are staying in a bed at Royal Cernwail Hospitals and they don’t need to be
there. 35% of community hospital bed days are being used by people who are fit to
leave, A third of people in @ community hospital or nursing/residential care are notin
an appropriate place. Much of this is because we have our resources and money in the
wrong place and sadly this is affecting older people the most,

Phil Confue, Senjor Responsible Officer for the Sustainability and Transformation Plan
and Chief Executive of the Cornwall Partnership NHS Foundation Trust says: “In the
next five years, we have a once in a generation opportunity to change the way we
provide health and social care services for the people of Cornwall and the Isles of
Scilly”,

“The current health and soclal care system needs reform and we must seize the
moment, Lifestyles, communities and tachnology have changed and our approach has
become outdated, fragmented and reactive. Local services must adapt to meet the
needs of the current and future population - including those who visit our region each
year, We must put more focus and resources into preventing ilt health, keeping people
in their homes or communities and adapting services for a growing, ageing and
tachnology enabled population”.

“Wea want to continue to involve the local community in developing the solutions In the
months ahead and we want to hear from as many people as possible on the priorities
and approach we are taking. The fime and opportunity has come to take control and
shape our own future".

To read more about the Jocal health and social care plans and all the related
documents, including survey and community engagement events please visit the shape

the future web page or use the fellowing
link, hitps://www.cornwall.gov, uk/shapethefuture




Kind regards

Trevor Doughty

Strategic Director Children, Families and Adults
Jim McKenna

Portfolio Molder for adult Care

Get in touch

Email:
commaunities.devolution@cornwall.gov. uk
Phone: 01872 323789

wwwit,cormwall.gov,uk
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